MINDANAO - MALUGONG CHURCH VICTORY REPORT (JULY 2016)

Malugong Church Anniversary Update Report

Bishop;

Greeting's in Jesus Name!

July 13, 2016 at 5:00 in the morning we left Barra Church for our scheduled travel to Malugong Church, T'boli, South Cotabato. We arrived Malugong Church the same day at about 5:00 in the afternoon. Pastor WarlitoBoloy and his family with some members were so happy upon our arrival, after a few minutes Pastor Rogelio Panay and his wife from Balasiao Church also arrived. We thanked the Lord for our safe travel.

July 14, 2016 at 9:00 in the morning I conducted seminar for the young people of Malugong Church for the continuing promotion of Evangelism, the importance of Evangelism in our fellowship. After the seminar the Malugong Church young people together with Bro. Marlon Lumayao from Barra Church lead the group proceed to Barangay Afleck the neighbor barangay of Malugong. At 4:00 in the afternoon 5 souls were baptized in the name of Jesus. We thanked the Lord for the new souls added at Malugong Church. At 6:00 in the evening we have a revival service, almost 80 people attended the service. Bro. Marlon Lumayao, our young minister from Barra Church was the speaker in that revival service. We thanked the Lord for His wonderful presence, there was a great moved of the Holy Ghost, some church members were revived and also some visitors experience the great presence of God and they cried.

July 15, 2016 at 9:00 in the morning we have an anniversary service, we are so thankful to God for one year time God add souls, more than forty people that are now in the church. It is so wonderful that the nearest house beside the church was already converted. We have a very successful service, once again the Holy Ghost moved so Great.

Bishop, thank you so much for the response of the needs of Lanise Church, for more than 20 years now we used that area. Few weeks from now we have to buy that lot. Please give our thanks to Pastor P.J. White for his burden and love to Lanise Church people, providing us the financial to buy that lot. Our prayers that God will bless him more and his family.

After we finish the construction of Barra extension building, we will bring to Lanise Church some extra lumber and build immediately the new Lanise Church building, we will use bamboo.



